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	THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF NEW YORK
FINANCE DIVISION
LATONIA MCKINNEY, DIRECTOR
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT

PROPOSED INT. NO. 1000-B
COMMITTEE: Small Business Services

	TITLE:  A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to microbusinesses
	Sponsors: By Council Members Gjonaj and Holden

	SUMMARY OF LEGISLATION: Proposed Int. No. 1000-B would add a new definition of “microbusiness”. The bill would require the agency to submit to a report on the number of microbusinesses disaggregated by borough, zip code and industry no later than January 15, 2020. Additionally, the bill would require SBS to report on a sample survey of microbusiness in the city to identify issues specific to microbusinesses.  The sample must include at least ten microbusinesses in each borough. Information included in the report would be related to: types of items commonly sold or services offered; length of time businesses typically operate at one location; common lease terms; challenges faced during lease renewal periods for such leases; and utilization of e-commerce options and alternative sales options. This report would be required to be submitted no later than July 15, 2020.  

	EFFECTIVE DATE: This local law would take effect immediately

	FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH FULL FISCAL IMPACT ANTICIPATED: Fiscal 2021

	FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT: 

	

	Effective FY20
	FY Succeeding
Effective FY21
	Full Fiscal
Impact FY21

	Revenues (+)
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Expenditures (-) 
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Net
	$0
	$0
	$0




	IMPACT ON REVENUES:  It is anticipated that there would be no impact on revenues resulting from the enactment of this legislation.

	IMPACT ON EXPENDITURES: It is estimated that there would be no fiscal impact on expenditures because SBS could use existing resources to fulfill the requirement of this legislation.

	SOURCE OF FUNDS TO COVER ESTIMATED COSTS: N/A

	SOURCE OF INFORMATION: New York City Department of Small Business Services
                                              New York City Council Finance Division                         

	ESTIMATE PREPARED BY: Aliya Ali, Principal Financial Analyst
                                              
ESTIMATE REVIEWED BY: Stephanie Ruiz, Assistant Counsel
                                            Nathan Toth, Deputy Director
                                            Crilhien Francisco, Unit Head
[bookmark: _GoBack]LEGISLATIVE HISTORY:  This legislation was introduced to the Council on June 28, 2018 as Int. No. 1000, and was referred to the Committee on Small Business Services.  A hearing was held by the Committee on Small Business Services on November 26, 2018, and the legislation was laid over. The legislation was amended twice and the most recently amended version, Proposed Int. No. 1000-B, will be voted on by the Committee on Small Business Services at a hearing on July 22, 2019. Upon successful vote by the Committee on Small Business Services, Proposed Int. No. 1000-B will be submitted to the full Council for a vote on July 23, 2019.
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